South Shore election season
dominated by incumbents

By Kathryn Reed

There is going to be a new face on the South Lake Tahoe Public
Utility District board in December.

Marylou Mosbacher, who has served for 21 years, is not running
for another term. She knows she will miss being on the board,
but said at 82 it’s time to focus her attention more on
grandchildren and great-children.
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She is, though, hoping a woman fills her seat because she is
currently the lone female on the board.

So far three people have filed for what is called seat No. 3 -
engineer Randy Vogelgesang, businessman John Runnels and
retired STPUD employee Claude Gunsch.

Dale Rise is seeking another term for seat No. 4. He is the
only one so far going after that seat.

The three incumbents for the Lake Tahoe Unified School board
have filed — Sue Novasel, Mike Doyle and Larry Green. No one
has filed to challenge them.

Karen Borges has filed to retain her seat on the Lake Tahoe
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Community College board. Fritz Wenck, who has been on the
board since the college started in the 1970s, has not filed.
He did not return to a call to find out what his intentions
are.

Student Michael Bischoff has filed for the college board.

The deadline to file for the November election is Aug. 12. If
no incumbent files, the deadline is extended to Aug. 17.

On July 29, the three-member board that oversees Measure S,
the recreation initiative passed in 2000, massaged ballot
language for the revised Measure R. The changes don’t alter
the amount property owner pay each year. It changes how money
can be spent.

Another item that may be on the Nov. 8 ballot involves the
pension plan for South Lake Tahoe employees. The City Council
on Aug. 2 will discuss whether voters should have a say in the
pension issue.
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